
 

 

 

 

 

 

         MEMORANDUM 

TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 

CC:  JOSHUA M. TETZLAFF, CITY ADMINISTRATOR 

FROM: KEN ONDICH, PLANNING / COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR 

  MATT RYNDA, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

SUBJECT: CITY CENTER POND DESIGN PROPOSAL FROM SEH 

DATE: MAY 28, 2025 

The City Council recently awarded a contract for grading the City Center Site for the POPS facility.  It 

was noted at the time that a plan for the future retention pond which was included in the concept plan for 

the site (and was originally conceptually planned for at this site dating back to the 2012 CIP Project 

when supporting stormwater pipes were installed) was not included with the grading of the site while 

staff was waiting for notification of possible funding that would assist in paying for the final design of 

the pond.   

 

Staff recently learned from the Scott County Watershed Management Organization that funding had 

been approved in the amount of $37,700 for final design of the City Center pond.  The funding does 

require a local 10% match of $3,700.  

 

Staff obtained the attached pond design proposal from SEH which would provide plans that are shovel 

ready for future bidding.  The design work is expected to be completed by the end of July 2025.  Staff 

are working on a proposal for funding the pond construction which would be provided for at a future 

meeting.   

 

Recommendation 

Staff recommends that the City Council approve the proposal with SEH dated 5/27/25 in the amount of 

$40,700 with $37,000 of the funding coming from the Scott County WMO and the $3,700 local match 

paid for from the stormwater utility budget.  

 
Attachments: 

1. City Center Pond Design Proposal from SEH – Dated 5/27/25 

2. Site Concepts (undated) 
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